



SCOTTS VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL FALCON CLUB

C/O: SCOTTS VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL

555 GLENWOOD DRIVE

SCOTTS VALLEY CA 95066

www.falconclub.org

Falcon Club Meeting Minutes from May 11, 2022

Attendees: Todd Hoffman, DeAndre James, Nancy Franich, Heidi Reynolds, Linda Benko and Louie Walters.

Todd Hoffman called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.

Minutes from Apr. 13, 2022: Linda Benko made a motion to approve the April minutes. The motion was seconded by Todd Hoffman. The minutes were approved by all.

Public Comment: Nancy Franich presented \$680 in donations from the tennis league fundraiser along with the bill for the portable toilet.

DeAndre suggested one way to get new volunteers involved would be to offer some of our monthly meetings on zoom. It was also suggested that we reach out to alumni to get involved. Perhaps forming an alumni committee.

Athletic Director Update: Louie Walters reported to the group that the light project has been pushed back once again. He will be attempting to meet with the district some time before our next meeting and we should have an update then. In the meantime, we are getting quotes to install a new scoreboard on the main field. The approximate total cost is \$63K; \$25 for the board, \$30 for the sound system and \$8 for installation. Some monies in the stadium funds would be used to pay for this new scoreboard and sound system. It will be a sign of movement on the stadium project. Linda Benko made a motion to use stadium funds to purchase the new scoreboard with sound system. Nancy Franich seconded the motion. Linda will inform Tim Emmanuelson and the rest of the stadium committee of the plans to purchase the scoreboard. We will be asking to use \$50K of the stadium funds. It was suggested that we have some kind of unveiling party and dedication for the new scoreboard once it is installed.

Treasurer's Report: Chrissie Reynolds was not present at the meeting.

Open Positions: President and Vice President positions were still open for the next school year at the beginning of this meeting. DeAndre James volunteered to take the position of President, initially working with Todd.

Fundraisers: We are waiting for the details on how we did with the golf tournament this year. De La Veaga golf course has become increasingly difficult to deal with. Perhaps moving to Boulder Creek would be better. We should have some numbers by next meeting.

Todd is postponing the half marathon fundraiser until the fall.

Meeting adjourned 8:25 pm.

Next meeting: Aug. 3, 2022